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INS IDE THIS I SSUE:  

     I hope you are having a beautiful, 

although very warm, spring. I am de-

lighted to take this chance to thank 

you for the opportunity to serve you 

as your president for the next two 

years and to thank Ann Miller for her 

dedication and leadership over the 

past two years.  
 

     Since joining FCRSPA several 

years ago I have truly enjoyed spend-

ing time with so many friends. Our 

association supports the Frederick 

community in a wide variety of initia-

tives, from granting scholarships, to 

supplying less fortunate children with 

needed school supplies, to maintain-

ing our garden at the Earth and 

Space Lab, to donating toys to help 

make Christmas a little happier for 

children in need. I am very proud to 

be a member of both our local and 

state organization. 
 

     One of the major charges of our 

association is to keep members in-

formed about issues that affect your 

retirement. In relation to this responsi-

bility, many members of our Board 

and general membership attended 

the Board of Education meeting on 

May 27. As you may know, we all re-

ceived notification concerning a 

change in our life insurance options, 

giving us the choice to maintain 

$25,000 coverage at no additional 

cost or maintain the maximum of 

$50,000 coverage at the cost of  

$24.85 a mont 

$24.85 a month, an increase of 400%! 
 

     Anyone opting to decrease cover-

age from $50,000 to $25,000 was to 

notify Human Resources by June 1. 

Outgoing president, Ann Miller, Joe 

Polce, Dan Garrett and Kyle Pritts  

spoke on behalf of all retirees asking 

the Board of Education members to 

change their minds on this issue. Al-

though Board of Education members 

made no promise to reconsider their 

plan, the deadline for your response 

to Human Resources, Benefits Office 

has been extended to June 15. 
 

     Please consider contacting Board 

of Education members individually to 

share your concerns. Contact infor-

mation is available at www.fcps.org 

and on page 5 of this newsletter in the 

Health/Insurance section. 
 

     The FCRSPA Annual Picnic will be 

held at the Jefferson Ruritan Commu-

nity Center on July 14. See page 12 

for details! I hope that you will be able 

to attend the festivities and meet this 

year’s scholarship recipients. 
 

     Please feel free to contact me via 

email if you have any questions or 

concerns related to FCRSPA and I 

will do my best to assist you. I look 

forward to supporting you over the 

next two years. 

 

            ….. Sally 

                  simplysally@comcast.net 
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Under the wide and starry sky 
Dig the grave and let me lie: 
Glad did I live and gladly die, 

And I laid me down with a will. 

Marguerite L. “Weetie” Baker 
June 1, 1926  -  Jan. 7, 2015 

 

Timothy L. Baldwin 
May 24, 1967  -  May 25, 2014 

 

Audrey E. Bauman 
Jan. 12, 1922  -  May 30, 2014 

 

Mary E. Bunch 
Feb. 10, 1924  -  Oct. 5, 2014 

 

Mattie H. Cornpropst 
June 15, 1914  -  Jul. 17, 2014 

 

Harry R. “Dick” Flaherty 
Feb. 20, 1937  -  Apr. 17, 2014 

 

Erma S. Grove 
Sep. 29, 1923  -  Nov. 29, 2014 

 

Eleanor M. Harner 
Dec. 21, 1923  -  Aug. 31, 2014 

Charles W. Hayden 
Jan. 30, 1929  -  Dec. 12, 2014 

 

Melanie C. Hoffman 
Jul. 7, 1942  -  June 12, 2014 

 

Dixie S. Jones 
Nov. 29, 1936  -  Feb. 14, 2014 

 

N. Rebecca “Becky” Koontz 
Apr. 20, 1954  -  May 19, 2014 

 

James G. “Jerry” Marrone 
Mar. 30, 1932  -  Mar 30, 2014 

 

William M. “Bill” Moore, Jr. 
Oct. 3, 1939  -  Feb. 25, 2015 

 

Donna Moss-George 
Aug. 16, 1934  -  Feb. 15, 2015 

 

Priscilla Dean H. Reindollar 
Dec. 7, 1924  -  Feb. 24, 2015 

 

Bishop Roger E. Rollins 
Feb. 2, 1937  -  Aug. 15, 2014 

Julia T. Rosenwald 
Oct. 20, 1931  -  Oct. 18, 2014 

 

Madeline F. “Madge” Stevens 
Oct. 28, 1929  -  Oct. 10, 2014 

 

G. Larry Stup 
Nov. 13, 1939  -  Nov. 14, 2014 

 

Annabelle R. Tuckerman 
Jul. 7, 1917  -  Apr. 15, 2014 

 

Clark S. Walker 
Aug. 7, 1926  -  Mar. 15, 2014 

 

Anna E. “Anna Betty” Weedy 
Aug. 28, 1920  -  Jan. 23, 2015 

 

Lucille M. Wiles 
Feb. 18, 1930  -  Mar. 21, 2014 

 

Betty R. Zentz 
Feb. 27, 1924  -  Dec. 31, 2014 

This be the verse you ‘grave for me: 
Here he lies where he long’d to be; 

Home is the sailor, home from the sea, 
And the hunter home from the hill. 

Requiem 
by 

Robert Louis Stevenson 

 
In Memory of Our Departed Colleagues and Friends 

March 1, 2014  -  February 28, 2015 
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Membership Musings  by Judy I. Thompson 

 

Welcome to Our New Members!  15 of You! 
     

Welcome to our newest members: Catherine Alspaugh, Tim Ambrose, Nancy 

Ann Arm-Progar, Jack D. Dale, Cheri Dattoli, Joseph Dattoli, Linda J. Geiser, 

Stephen K. Hess, Judith A. Hubbard, David A. Miller, Marcia J. Nicklas, Don-

na Lynn Reed, Cynthia Sadtler, Lisa Usry, and Carmine Vignola. 

 

 

 

Membership Report 

Total Membership = 712! 
 

Thank you! We’ve reached 712!  And, it’s only May 31 of 2015! 

We had hoped to reach 700 by the end of 2015. Six hundred forty-nine state members and 63 local

-only members. Since the membership year began anew March 1, 2015, we have acquired 26 new 

members. Emeritus members from state memberships total 10. We have 1 local-only Emeritus member. 
 

Local-Only Members:  

We have 63 local members with 1 Emeritus and 1 Honorary. Dues notices were sent by email to those who gave 

me an email address. Return has been very successful with 18 out of 43 already returned. 
 

Dues letters to those whose email I do not have will go out the week of June 8th. Please keep an eye out for your 

dues notice.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

MRSPA Recognition: 1st Place & Honorable Mention 

At the May 12th Annual Meeting, Frederick County received a 1st place award and a check for $50 for 

highest numerical increase in members, 74, for our category (< 1000 members) and a 4th place honor-

able mention award for percentage increase in members (8.25%) for our category. 
 

Your contact made all the difference! Thanks again … and please keep it up! 
 

We were beaten out by Garrett County (15.52% increase of 9 members), Calvert 

County (8.5% increase of 13 members, and Howard County (8.47% increase of 36 members). 
 

Thank you for spreading the good word about MRSPA and FCRSPA. Please remember our “Each One Reach 

One” initiative as you talk to your friends and family. 

  “EACH ONE REACH ONE”                   

  You know why you belong to MRSPA and FCRSPA. Talk to a retired friend and invite him or her to join us. You know 

why you are a member. Let your friends know, too!   A membership application is on page 13-14 of this newsletter for you to 

share with your friend, or let me know, and I will be happy to contact  the person you recommend.  You can reach me by calling 

301-371-5729 or via email at middletownlady@gmail.com. 
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Membership Musings  (continued) 

Local Only Members? 

As renewal time approaches, have you considered moving your membership over to in-

clude Maryland Retired School Personnel Association (MRSPA)? Three members have 

done so in the last two years. Will you be next? 
 

MRSPA works with Maryland legislators on issues related to health care and pensions. The cost to you  is $35 for 

State Dues + the $10 Local Dues — for a total of $45. Questions? Contact Tish Raff, MRSPA’s Legislative Aide, 

who lives in Frederick County, by the way, to find out the benefits to you.  Email: tish@yahoo.com or call 240-994

-3606. 
 

If you want to make this move, and I can be of help, please call me at 301-371-5729 or send an email to me at 

middletownlady@gmail.com.        

Membership Roster Additions/Changes 

IN MEMORIAM 
 
Mary Ruth Marcum 

17 Nov 1924  -  26 Mar 2015 

 

Sally H. Hisim 

18 Jun 1957  -  30 Mar 2015 

 

Christine U. Sharpe 

16 Nov 1912  -  20 Apr 2015 

ADDRESS CHANGES/UPDATES 
 

Paul J. Hummer, Jr. 
Rm. 133 Willows Unit 
7401 Willow Road 
Frederick, MD 21702-2500 
 

Melicent Malchenson 

4500 Oakhurst Blvd., Apt. #327 

Harrisburg, PA 17110-3965 

    

 

NEW MEMBERS 
 

Catherine Alspaugh 

10265 Champions Court 

Ijamsville, MD 21754-9616 

 

Tim Ambrose 

6739 Deer Spring Lane 

Middletown, MD 21769-6635 

 

Nancy Ann Arm-Progar 

13604 Winesap Circle 

Thurmont, MD 21788-2159 

 

Jack D. Dale 

6901 Wimbledon Court 

New Market, MD 21774-6737 

NEW MEMBERS (continued) 
 

Cheri M. Dattoli 

7198 Browns Lane 

Thurmont, MD 21788-2511 

 

Joseph J. Dattoli 

7198 Browns Lane 

Thurmont, MD 21788-2511 

 

Linda J. Geiser 

9011 Spring Meadow Circle 

Frederick, MD 21701-5836 

 

Stephen K. Hess 

9008 Mountainberry Circle 

Frederick, MD 21702-3403 

 

Judith A. Hubbard 

3014 Arbor Square Drive 

Frederick, MD 21701-6800 

 

Marcia J. Nicklas 

309 Fleming Avenue 

Frederick, MD 21701-4862 

 

Donna Lynn Reed 

3406 Marbury Court 

Middletown, MD 21769-6906 

NEW MEMBERS (continued) 

 
Cynthia B. Sadtler 

3505 Runkles Drive 

Monrovia, MD 21770-8810 

 

Lisa G. Usry 

110 West 14th Street 

Frederick, MD 21701-4416 

 

Carmine R. Vignola 

5602 Worchester Court 

New Market, MD 21774-6271 
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Insurance / Health Report  by Joe Polce 

LIFE INSURANCE 

We had 23 retirees present at the BOE meeting on Wednesday, May 27th in an attempt to show BOE members 
that their decision to change the premium structure for the life insurance plan was not a positive change for the ma-
jority of retirees. Four retirees gave verbal presentations expressing disagreement with the decision. There are 320 
retirees with $25,000 or less of life insurance and 1,355 retirees with more than $25,000 coverage. You need to 
know that there were five BOE members that voted for this change. You are encouraged to write or email 
those five with your feelings and/or concerns. It may be too late to change what has happened but if we as 
individuals and as an Association express our feelings and concerns, it will let the BOE members know 
that we are alive and active. Who knows? This factor may influence a later decision that would be in our 
favor. We as retirees may not have a lot of power but the one thing that we have is our VOTE. 
 
On May 6 the following BOE members voted for the changes:  
BOE members and email:  
Elizabeth Barrett (elizabeth.barrett@fcps.org),  
Zakir Bengali (zakir.bengali@fcps.org),  
April Miller (aprilf.miller@fcps.org),   
Colleen Cusimano (colleen.cusimano@fcps.org),  
Joy Schaefer (joy.schaefer@fcps.org).   
 
Kathryn Groth (katie.groth@fcps.org) was absent for the vote. 
   
Brad Young (brad.young@fcps.org) was the ONLY BOE member  
that voted against the motion.  
 
If you want to write a letter, the mailing address is: 191 South East Street, Frederick, MD 21701. 
 
Several members called Doris Toms and Colette Baker and ranted about this change. Some members were down-
right hostile and rude. Colette presented the change to the BOE at the April 8, 2015 BOE meeting under the direc-
tion of Paula Lawton. Remember, Colette and Doris are the individuals who help us resolve problems! So, please 
stop yelling at the messengers and ‘yell’ (with your emails and letters) at the five people that actually had something 
to do with the fiasco. Go to www.fcps.org and click on ‘agendas and meetings’ under BOE and look for the April 8, 
2015 minutes and read for yourself. A decision on this was tabled until the May 6, BOE meeting, at which time it 
was passed. 
 

 
PREMIUMS FOR FY16 
This matter has not been settled as of this writing. There was information with the May 12, 2015 mailing indicating 
the possible premiums for FY16. Again, this has not been settled, but an increase with the medical and dental buy-
up premiums will occur. 
 
 
OPEN ENROLLMENT 
The open enrollment for Pre-Medicare and Medicare retirees will be in October. This will be your opportunity to 
make any changes in your health or dental plans. There may be some confusion regarding when the increase in 
premiums go into effect and when the open enrollment occurs.  Medicare dictates that the open enrollment must 
occur in October. Premium increases have always been put into effect on July 1. The active employees are on a 
fiscal year calendar and the Medicare retirees are on a calendar year calendar. The problem became with how to 
mesh the two calendars without creating bigger problems. I pushed very hard to have any projected premium in-
crease be the same for actives and retirees. After much discussion, the Insurance Council decided that the most 
fair way would be to begin all projected premium increases on July 1, 2015. Premiums will be in effect from July 1, 
2015 until June 30, 2016. Remember, Medicare deductibles are on a calendar year, January 1 to December 31.  
 
 (continued on next page —> ) 
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Insurance / Health Report  (continued) 

SilverScript Explanation of Benefits Report 
The Insurance Council met with the SilverScript representative to discuss the state of the program. It was our op-
portunity to discuss any problems that have occurred and to hopefully keep further problems from occurring. The 
following was stressed: 

 

 Make sure that the SilverScript reps answering the phone understand the FCPS plan (EGWP + Wrap) 

 Be aware that some of our retirees will be entering phase two of the plan and that FCPS retirees are 

exempt from that phase. (Pg. 50) 

 Be aware of the specific FCPS Co-pay structure. (pgs. 54-57) 

 

Of course, understanding the plan covers all of this. 
 
I have stated before that when you call SilverScript, make sure that you state: I am with Frederick County Public 
Schools; write down the name of the rep; record the time, date and reason for the call. This will help with the resolu-
tion of a problem if the rep cannot correct the situation. 
 
The most important part of all of this is that we be informed consumers. The handbook has very important infor-
mation that we all should be reading and if not understanding, asking the appropriate questions. 
 
        . . . . Joe 

COLA: Cost of Living Adjustment  by Carroll Kehne 

NEWS YOU CAN USE! 
 
 

MSRPS COLA FOR JULY 1, 2015 
  

The cost of living adjustment referred to as COLA will be reflected in the July check for all 

retirees who have been retired one full year as of July 1.  For retirees who retired under 

the Retirement System or retired on or before July 1, 2011, the COLA will be 1.622%.  For 

Pension System retirees who retired on or after July 2011, this year’s COLA will be 

1.622% on their benefit allowance based on service earned prior to July 1, 2011 and 1% on 

their benefit allowance based on service earned on or after July 1, 2011 since the Agen-

cy’s targeted rate of investment return for December 31, 2014 was not met. 
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FCRSPA Scholarship Fund  by Nancy Gordon, FCRSPA Scholarship Chair 

 

 
This year we will be awarding scholarships from the 

FCRSPA Fund to: Kirstesia Brown, Teresa Colella, 

and Shantara Poole.  Scholarships from the FCRSPA/

Petre Fund will be awarded to Abigail Drechsler and 

Samira Konte.  

 

Thanks to Bonnie Strine and Shirley Stroup who serve 

on the Community Foundation Scholarship Review 

Team to select these recipients, who each receive a 

$1,500 scholarship. These five individuals and their 

families are invited to the July 14th picnic to be intro-

duced to those attending. 

 

We acknowledge the continued support of the mem-

bers of the association who donate funds to the schol-

arships throughout the year. Our March 2015 receipts 

were the highest total since March was first designat-

ed as Scholarship month as one of our Community 

Service projects.  

The September newsletter will provide additional infor-

mation about the five scholarship recipients and their 

future educational plans. 

 

A reminder that donations/

contributions can be sent at 

any time to the Community 

Foundation Office, 312 East 

Church Street, Frederick, 

MD 21701.  Be sure to write 

“FCRSPA Scholarship Fund” 

or “FCRSPA/Petre Scholar-

ship Fund” on the memo line 

of your check. 

 
   . . . . Nancy Gordon 
  FCRSPA Scholarship Chair 

Community Services  by Irene Bailey 

 

 
Thanks to all who assist in providing the basics to stu-
dents in Frederick County schools. 
 
 
       . . .  Irene Bailey and Beryl Long 
  Co-chairs, Community Service 

● The Community Services Committee distributes 
school supplies to needy students in county schools. 
Three bags of supplies were collected at Morningside 
Inn on May 6 and donated to Sabillasville Elementary. 
Cash contributions amounted to $35.00 and will be 
used as sales appear at local retailers. 
 
● Please bring school supplies (or cash) for students 
at any level to the July 14 picnic at the Jefferson Ruri-
tan Community Center.  If you are unable to attend, 
please ask a friend to carry your items to the picnic for 
you. This is a great time to take advantage of summer 
sales and maybe buy a few things ahead for fall, as 
well. 
 
● Do you bring small soaps, shampoos, lotions, etc. 
home from your travels and then wonder who could 
use them? Please bring them to the July 14th picnic at 
the Jefferson Ruritan! The Bridges to Success pro-
gram will get your donated travel-size toiletry and cos-
metic items to homeless Frederick County Students.  
Thank you! 
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Necrology/Sunshine Committee 
     Please notify Faye Buckingham or Brenda Martz if you know of illnesses, hospitalizations, deaths, 

etc. that affect our members and/or their families.  Thank you. 

                                                                                ….. Brenda Martz 

Contact Information for Faye Buckingham: 

     Phone: 301-473-5563 

     Email:  buck0107@comcast.net 

Contact Information for Brenda Martz: 

     Phone: 301-662-9519 

     Email:  brmartz@comcast.net 

FCRSPA Loves our Volunteers!  by Judy Brandenburg 

 

 

FCRSPA needed a volunteer to serve as our Representative to the 
Frederick County AARP.  The last newsletter asked for help! 
 

Linda King stepped up and has volunteered to be our Representa-
tive to AARP.  She will attend the local AARP meetings and report 
back to the FCRSPA President about anything that is important for 
the members to know.   
 

We really appreciate Linda serving our organization in this capacity. 
She will help us all to be aware of any news and issues that are 
important to seniors and retirees. THANK YOU, Linda! 
 

 

            . . .  Judy Brandenburg 
  Nominating Committee Chair 
  Phone: 301-371-4773 

BANNER DONATION 
 

PHOTO: Carroll Kehne and Ann F. Miller hold-

ing the new FCRSPA Banner. 

 

Ann, outgoing president of FCRSPA, donated 

this banner to FCRSPA for use at events held 

at both local and state levels. Carroll designed 

the FCRSPA logo displayed on the banner.  

Thank you, Carroll and Ann! 
 

Carroll incorporated ‘our mountains, fields, 

farms and spires! The FCRSPA font looks like 

it was written with black chalk. The logo in-

cludes our mission statement “Working Togeth-

er to Protect Your Retirement.” We have used 

our logo on our newsletter, stationery, enve-

lopes and this banner.’  (Quote from Synopsis 

of the Past Year on following page.) 
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FCRSPA: Synopsis of the Past Year  by Ann Miller,  Immediate Past President 

 

 
Where have my two years as your president gone! I 

have enjoyed the time and plan to stay active in this 

group. However, the reins of leadership are now in 

Sally’s capable hands. 

 

In the last newsletter I promised to share with you the 

synopsis of our year’s activities. This is what we have 

accomplished: 

 

 At our July picnic we awarded three $1,500 schol-

arships from the FCRSPA Scholarship Fund and 

two $1,500 scholarships from the FCRSPA/

Richard and Pat Petre Fund to aspiring educators. 

 We gathered for four additional meals through the 

year. At our Christmas Breakfast we collected 190 

toys for the Toys for Tots program and qualified to 

have our logo on the Toys for Tots web site. We 

gave an honorary local membership to retiring 

FCPS Board of Education member Jean Smith. 

We wanted to thank her for the many years she 

gave supporting education in Frederick County. 

 Member Carroll Kehne designed our new logo 

and it is a wonderful addition for our group. It has 

our mountains, fields, farms and spires! The 

FCRSPA font looks like it was written with black 

chalk. The logo includes our mission statement 

“Working Together to Protect Your Retirement.” 

We have used our logo on our newsletter, station-

ery, envelopes and a banner. 

 We budgeted to help maintain “our garden” at the 

Earth and Space Lab. (Which we established in 

2013.) We also provided a donation and shopping 

for the FCPS Neediest Kids Fund. We continue to 

collect school supplies from members at our 

meetings. The supplies are distributed to FCPS 

schools. 

 Again this year more than 40 members volun-

teered as guides for school groups visiting the 

Great Frederick Fair. This was done in conjunc-

tion with the Frederick County Farm Bureau, 

which provides funding for 5,000 students in 

grades K-12 to attend the Fair. 

 Members contributed more than $2,000 at our 
March luncheon to increase our invested scholar-
ship fund. 

 We were successful in increasing our membership 
to more than 700 people thanks to chairperson, 
Judy Thompson! We look forward to growing in 
numbers and working with our community in the 
following year. 

 In May we learned that the BOE had cut our life 
insurance coverage. Members were encouraged to 
contact BOE members to express the unfairness of 
this act toward the retirees. Four members spoke 
at a BOE meeting. We continue to work to get this 
act of discrimination against the “Old Folks” re-
scinded! 

 
As you can see, we are a busy bunch of people! If you 
have not attended a gathering, I hope you will do so in 
the coming year! 
 
It has been an honor and a great joy to have served as 
FCRSPA president these past two years. I believe in 
our organization, and I continue to be impressed in the 
positive contributions that we, as a united group, make 
to the students in Frederick County! 
 
 
  . . . . Ann F. Miller 
          Immediate Past President 
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Everyone who attended the December 9th Holiday Brunch was treated to a special selection of traditional Christmas 

Carols presented by the vocal and instrumental music students from the Advanced Music Studies Program from 

Thomas Johnson High School’s Visual and Performing Arts Program.  The students, under the direction of Dr. 

Randy Rumpf, provided renditions of several traditional favorites as well as some new and innovative original scores 

composed by the students. This festive program certainly helped to set the tone for the Holiday Season.  The photo 

to the right and the two below show the students performing on December 9th. 

MSRPA Annual May Business Meeting Photos 
 

The Maryland Retired School Personnel Association (MRSPA) held its annual business meeting re-

cently in Ellicott City. The event marked the 70th Anniversary of the group. Delegates attending from 

the Frederick County Retired School Personnel Association (FCRSPA) were: Seated, from left to right: 

Carroll Kehne, Bill Price, Paula Blundell, Ann F. Miller.  Standing, from left to right: Judy I. Thompson, 

Judith Brandenburg and Tish Raff. 

Attendees celebrated the 70th 

Anniversary of MRSPA with 

this festive … and delicious,  

cake!   

 

MRSPA is a thriving and 

strong organization! We be-

lieve in the words on the 

cake: “The Best is Yet to 

Come!” 
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Photos from the May 6th Luncheon at Morningside Inn 

If you’ve never attended the May luncheons at Morningside Inn, you are missing out on a fabulous meal in a beau-

tiful, serene setting. Members and guests totaled 100 in attendance this year for another delightful event. 

Events at the May Luncheon included recognition of JoAnn Nolan, Outgoing Social Committee Chair, who served 

FCRSPA in that capacity for 10 years. Jan Cline assumed the Social Committee Chairmanship. Committee mem-

bers shown celebrating from left to right: Jan Cline, Incoming Social Committee Chair; Liz Brady, new Committee 

member; Mary Smith; JoAnn Nolan, Outgoing Social Committee Chair; and Margaret Perry, Social Committee 

Assistant Chair. 

 

Thanks to these la-

dies, we have gath-

erings that include 

delicious meals at 

excellent locations!  

Their dedication to 

planning every detail 

is evident at each 

event! 

 

Thank you! 

 

Pictured to the left are 

George Break and Don 

Rippeon holding puzzle 

books that were given as 

door prizes at the May 

Luncheon. Other door 

prize winners were Mar-

sha Wise, Dan Pfeiffer, 

Peggy Boyer, Theresa 

Ringer, Joyce Harris, 

Mary Elkins, Susan Ear-

nest, and Cindy Abbott.. 
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FCRSPA 

Annual Summer Picnic 

Tuesday, July 14, 2015 
 

Jefferson Ruritan Community Center 
4603B Lander Road 
Jefferson, MD 21755 

 
(

 

Doors Open at 5:30 p.m. 

Picnic Served at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Price: $12.00 per person (Members & Guests) 

 
 
 

Reservations MUST be received 

by June 26, 2015 
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Annual Picnic Reservation Form  —  Tuesday, July 14, 2015 

 

Reservations must be received NO LATER than June 26, 2015 

 

 

       Location: Jefferson Ruritan Community Center   Time:  Doors Open at 5:30 p.m. 

                 4603B Lander Road                Picnic Served at 6:00 p.m. 

                       Jefferson, MD 21755 

      

     Cost Per Person:  $12.00 (Members & Guests) 

      

 

   Name: __________________________________       Name of Guest: _________________________________ 

   Street: __________________________________ 

   City: ______________  State: ____  ZIP: _______ 

   Phone: __________________________________ 

   Email: ___________________________________ 

   Total Number Attending: ____________________ 

   $ __________ Amount Enclosed 

   ($12.00  per person — Members & Guests) 

 

 

 

Mail reservation form and check 
(payable to FCRSPA) to: 

 
Margaret Perry 

213 Linden Blvd. 

Middletown, MD 21769 

 
Margaret must have your reservation 
no later than June 26, 2015. 

     10.00                         45.00 

             FREDERICK COUNTY 

     (complete back of form —>) 



8809 Ridge Road 

Frederick,  Maryland 21702-3530 

FREDERICK COUNTY RETIRED SCHOOL 

PERSONNEL ASSOCIATION 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 
 

Group Gatherings 

July 14, 2015 (Tuesday) 

Jefferson Ruritan Center 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  
 

FCRSPA Board of Directors Mtg.  

August 4, 2015 (Tuesday) 

1:30 pm at Career Tech Center 

 Application for Membership in MRSPA 
(Please print) 

Your personal information will not be shared. 
 

  Name __________________________________________________ Date of Birth  ____________  
 
   Address  ________________________________________________________________________  
 
   City ______________________________________  State ___________  Zip ________________  
 
   Telephone ________________________________  Email _______________________________  
 

Detach from newsletter and return to: 
MRSPA 

8379 Piney Orchard Parkway, Suite A 
Odenton, MD 21113 

SAVE A TREE —  SAVE SOME BUCK$ 
 

You can help to save a tree by signing up to receive this newsletter electroni-
cally! Not only will you be proactively saving our planet’s natural resources, 
you will also be saving our organization’s financial resources!  The more mon-
ey we save on printing and shipping costs, the more money we can give in 
scholarships to County students!  This is a great opportunity for you to show 
how much you love this planet we share … and also to increase scholarships 
for students in Frederick County!  
 

Contact Bob & Lois Humphrey to make the switch to elec-
tronic delivery of the newsletter!  

                   bobandloishumphrey@verizon.net 


